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Dear Parents and Carers, 

And so we come to the end of another half term! It has been a really positive start to the school
year and we are very proud of all the children have achieved.  

A huge well done to our Y5 classes and all the parents and teachers who helped on the trip to the
Science Museum. You were all amazing in the way that you managed the delay on the way home
and showed just what a brilliant team Underhill is. You not only kept each others spirits up but
those of the other passengers on the train! 

This month we have been marking Black History month and the children have been doing some
fantastic learning about significant figures from Black British history. While our curriculum
represents all members of our community throughout the year, this is an important month to
take part in and celebrate. Some of the people the children have been learning about are more
familiar while others are new to them. It has been really interesting month as well as important
and all the children have really enjoyed it. 

We had wonderful thank you cards from Little Larkins and the Food Bank, both of whom were
incredibly grateful for all of your donations. They were both amazed by your generosity. Thank you
again! Team Underhill; Team World!

It was wonderful to see you all at our Parents' Evenings on Wednesday and Thursday. We had
lots of positive feedback and know that all the teachers really enjoyed having the opportunity to
sit with you and talk with you about your children. Thank you as well to our House and Vice House
Captains for all their hard work showing everyone around and selling lots of books at the book
fair. 

We hope you all have a very restful half term, and we wish all our families who will be
celebrating Diwali a wonderful time with your friends and family! 

Nicola Hayles and Jennie Reed
Co-Headteachers
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Class Attendance This week Last week

Beech 92.7% 93.4%

Maple 89.8% 90.9%

1 Willow 96.2% 96.5%

2 Birch 92.5% 92.8%

2 Chestnut 93.7% 85.7%

3 Cedar 98.4% 100%

3 Hornbeam 97.8% 99.4% 

3 Yew 92.54% 91.94%

4 cherry 96.2% 91.1%

4 Larch 95.2% 91.8%

5 Holly 98.7% 96% 

5 Laurel 98.4% 96.6%

5 Sycamore 92.8% 96.9%

6 Ash 95.6% 95.2%

6 Elm 94.6% 91.7% 

6 Hawthorn 95.9% 99% 

Total 94.69 93.39

House Last Week This Week

Air 93.88% 94.69%

Fire 97.41% 94.92%

Earth 94.6% 92.31%

Water 94.38% 93.19%

Attendance
Absence

Please remember any absences need to be reported daily to
attendance@underhill.barnetmail.net

Or via the school website
https://underhillschool.co.uk/attendance-1

Absences before and after a school holiday may be liable to
a fixed penalty notice from Barnet Education welfare team

unless medical evidence is provided

Attendance

95-100%  Target for all pupils
90-95% Monitored by school, meeting arranged with

teacher
85-90% Invited in for meeting with Heads and attendance

Referral  Education Welfare Officer may come at any stage
and will depend on individual circumstances/case
If you would like a meeting to discuss your child’s

attendance please call the school office

House Attendance 
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Please take note of the following dates for your diary, you will notice all new events added are
highlighted in red. All calendar and term date information can be found on our school website
here - https://underhillschool.co.uk/term-dates-and-calendar 
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Odd Socks Day Tuesday 12th November

All you have to do to take part is to come to school wearing odd socks with your usual school
uniform, it couldn’t be simpler! Odd Socks day takes place in Anti-Bullying Week each year to help
raise awareness of bullying. By wearing odd socks we are celebrating that we are all unique and
different!

Y2 - London Fire Brigade Workshop - Fire Safety in the home.
On Thursday 17th October 2024, the children in Y2 took part in an exciting interactive workshop
with Fire Fighter Rouchelle learning all about fire safety at home.
Rouchelle set our parents some homework which the children really enjoyed!

UNDERHILL NURSERY PLACES
We have places available for January starters in our Nursery, Please complete the interest form on
the following link to add your child to our nursery waiting list -
https://underhillschool.co.uk/admissions 
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BEAT MUSIC LESSONS AT UNDERHILL

Bookings for instrumental music tuition for the
Spring term 2025 are now open. There is no deadline
as places will only be offered where spaces are
available.

New parents please follow this link:
https://beatrust.org.uk/learn-to-play/school-based-
tuition/
Here you can register for an account and apply for
lessons. 

Existing parents please wait to receive information
from BEAT notifying you on how to pay for next
term. Parents will be notified by email. you do not
need to re-enrol.

Barnet Smiles - Free oral cancer screening

As November is Mouth Cancer Awareness Month, we at Barnet Smiles are offering completely free
oral cancer screenings at our practice. We believe this is an important initiative to raise awareness
and promote early detection.
 
The screenings are entirely free, and anyone interested can simply call us at 02084416201 or pop in
to book an appointment. We will not be able to see patients without an appointment. 
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